RAJA KRISHNAMOORTHI

8TH DISTRICT, ILLINOIS

515 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515

> TELEPHONE: (202) 225-3711 FAX: (202) 225-7830

1701 EAST WOODFIELD ROAD, SUITE 704 SCHAUMBURG, IL 60173

> TELEPHONE: (847) 413-1959 FAX: (847) 413-1965

www.krishnamoorthi.house.gov

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT & GOVERNMENT REFORM

SUBCOMMITTEES: HEALTH CARE, BENEFITS, AND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES RANKING MEMBER

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND THE WORKFORCE

SUBCOMMITTEES: HIGHER EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

WORKFORCE PROTECTIONS

October 4, 2017

The Honorable Kevin Brady Chairman Committee on Ways and Means U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C., 20515 The Honorable Richard Neal Ranking Member Committee on Ways and Means U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C., 20515

Dear Chairman Brady and Ranking Member Neal:

As part of its tax reform efforts, Congress is considering eliminating the state and local tax (SALT) deduction. Working families across the country depend on this deduction each year, and I respectfully request that you maintain the SALT deduction in any comprehensive tax reform package. Eliminating the SALT deduction would equate to a significant tax increase on working families and make it much more difficult for hard-working Americans to get ahead.

If the SALT deduction is repealed, millions of families will feel it in their pocketbooks. In 2015 alone, 40% of households earning \$50,00 to \$75,000 claimed this deduction. The SALT deduction is not just a benefit for high-tax states, but affects every homeowner via property taxes; 85% of all itemizers are able to deduct their property taxes thanks to the SALT deduction.

This will have a real impact on working families nationwide. For example, in my district, the SALT deduction allows families in Cook County to save an average of \$4,100 per year. In Kane and DuPage counties, the numbers are even greater: \$5,000 and \$6,600 respectively.

In addition to providing economic certainty for middle class families, the SALT deduction contributes to the stability of state and local tax revenues that are essential for providing public services. For this reason, several bipartisan and nonpartisan organizations have spoken out in support of the SALT deduction, including: The National Governors Association, the United States Conference of Mayors, the National Conference of State Legislatures, the National Association of Counties, and the Council of State Governments.

The SALT deduction predates the creation of the income tax in 1913. The Revenue Act of 1862, levied to finance the Civil War, allowed taxpayers to deduct local taxes from their federal tax burden. For over a century, it has prevented the double-taxation of working families.

Thank you for your work on tax reform and for your consideration of this matter. For the sake of middle class and working families, I strongly urge you to not eliminate the SALT deduction. I look forward to hearing from you.

Raja Krichnamoorthi Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER